## Town Of Truro Commonwealth of Massachusetts Energy Committee Minutes

## **December 13, 2021**

A meeting of the Energy Committee was held on December 13, 2021, convened at 4:30p via GoToMeeting. Attending were Brian Boyle (Chair), Mark Farber, Bob Higgins-Steele, and James Nash, being all the members of the Energy Committee, and Jarrod Cabral, DPW Director.

Town Energy Projects. Jarrod discussed the Town's projected capital budget, including projects relevant to energy. These include electric vehicles, safety facility building envelope, school ducting and roof evaluation, utility tractor at the transfer station.

Landfill Solar. Mark and Bob will try to obtain documentation for options that may allow a streamlined procurement process.

Net Metering Credits. Mark reported on a recent expression of interest for the Town's excess NMC.

Jarrod left the meeting.

The Committee approved the minutes of the November 8, 2021 meeting.

Cape Light Compact. Bob reported that CLC's resubmitted low-income solar + storage project was again declined, but CLC is appealing that ruling.

Outer Cape Energy Committees. Bob reported on the most recent meeting.

Climate Action Committee. Bob reported on thoughts for boosting residential uptake on energy audits. The Committee has also been doing some research on EV charging stations.

**Public Comment.** No members of the public were present.

The next meeting is currently scheduled for January 16, 2022 at 4:30p. The meeting was adjourned at 5:45p.

Mark A Farber

Mark A Farker

Office of Town Clerk
Treasurer – Tax Collector
9:39 am
JAN 19 2022
Received TOWN OF TRURO
By